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Traveling Trophy is at


Gleneagle Sertoma


(Available for pickup after September 2)





District Membership


	7/09	8/09


Austin Bluffs	39	42


Front Range	15	15


Gleneagle	68	65


High Noon	28	29


Mat-Su 	32	34


Monument Hill	176	177


Pikes Peak	44	44


Sunrisers	12	13


Woodmen Valley	23	23


TOTALS	437	442





Dates to Remember


September 11	Gleneagle Patriot�Golf Tournament


September 12 & 13	Prospectors


Sertoma Gun Show


September 18	HEARS meeting


October 7	Empty Bowl Dinner


October 24	PAC II &�Fall District Conference


January 25	PAC III


February 17	Freedom Banquet


March 26	Recognition Banquet


For details on these and future events click on the link below: � HYPERLINK "http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g"��http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g�� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g7l5084j8@group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Denver" \n _blank�� 7l5084j8%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Denver� 


The calendar can also be viewed at the South Colorado District web site at � HYPERLINK "http://www.southcoloradodistrict.org" ��www.southcoloradodistrict.org�.








High Noon �Football Pool


High Noon Sertoma is holding its annual Monday Night NFL Football Raffle.


Raffle books are $25 each. First game is September 14th. Prizes are $50 for each of the first 16 Monday Night games. The December 28th game prize is $300.00. Even if you win one game, you are still eligible for the remaining games. Checks will be mailed within 1 week after each game.


Contact Joyce Macdonald at 278-7301 to purchase your raffle book.





South Colorado District Cabinet


Governor


Pat White


2810 Country Club Circle


Colorado Springs, CO 80909


495-2779  Cell 460-5561 Fax 574-4650


southcoloradodistrict@gmail.com


Secretary/Treasurer


Joan Miranda


14585 River Oaks Dr


Colorado Springs, CO 80921


719-488-3831


joanmiranda@comcast.net


Foundation District Rep


John Brunk


4875 Garden Trail


Colorado Springs, CO 80918


719-599-4670


brunkje@quixnet.net


Recognition


Steve Hall


6577 Fowler Drive


Colorado Springs, CO 80923


597-9184


sertomasteve@aol.com


Market Development


Glenn Scott


13688 Paradise Villas Grove


Colorado Springs, CO 80921


719-488-8808


kayglen@comcast.net


National Heritage


Jo Carroll


2145 Glenhill Rd.


Colorado Springs, CO 80906


632-9336


joid@q.com


Member Services


Steve Plank


20415 ElkCreek Drive East


Colorado Springs, CO 80908


719-495-3819


scplank@gmail.com


Serteens


Max Williams


18035 Stone View Road


Monument, CO 80132


481-3215


maxwilli@msn.com


Speech & Hearing


Bob Knox


695 W Monument St


Colorado Springs, CO 80905


444-0814


381-4373


BobKnoxCO@msn.com 


Sgt-at-Arms


Barrie Town


1005 Knollwood Circle


Monument, CO 80132


719-488-2494


barrietown@gmail.com


Chaplain


Emery Hansen


120 Siska Drive


Security, CO 80911


648-0991











From the Gov


A big thank you to�all of the Sertomans�who attended the�PAC I. It’s always�energizing when a�bunch of Sertomans �get together.


One of the things I�shared with those in attendance is the South Colorado District goals for 2009-2010. They are fairly simple:


1.	Every club participates in the Sertoman of the Year and Service to Mankind Recognition program. This includes Distinguished Secretary and Outstanding Serteen. (A club doesn’t have to do all of them – one is fine.)


2.	Every club participates in the Freedom Essay contest by sponsoring at least one school. (Contact Jo Carroll at � HYPERLINK "mailto:joid@q.com" ��joid@q.com� if you want to add a school.)


3.	100% of the clubs support the Annual Fund at the $100 or greater level. (This can be a club gift or individual members contributing).


4.	Every club achieves at least one of the Sertoma Club awards (Mission Activities, Market Development, Member Services).


5.	Net gain of 25 members in the district (with 9 clubs that is achiev-able with a net gain of only 3 members per club).


Remember what I said when I was elected? If two or three of us, and I’m talking about clubs here, if two or three of us decide on a common purpose, nothing is impossible.


Let’s work together to make this a great district full of dynamic clubs!





From the Regional Director


I am proud to report that two of the nine Distinguished Governors (from approximately 45 throughout the United States) represented the Mountain West Region. Joy Newman, Distinguished Governor of the Arizona District and Patricia White, Distinguished Governor of South Colorado District are most deserving of this recognition. 


District Governor is a very critical role in Sertoma Leadership and when you go above and beyond as both Joy and Pat have done it is nice to see that effort rewarded. Congratu-lations Ladies!! 


We had many clubs also honored for their accomplishments in the Mission, Member Services and Market. Five clubs in the Mountain West Region hit the “grand slam” by accomplishing all three and were awarded the Circle of Excellence Award. They are Dry Creek, Stockton, Monument Hill, Sertoma Club of DTC and Sacramento Valley.  Only 18 clubs in all Sertoma earned that distinction. That is pretty selective and distinguished company. It takes a special combination of leadership and member involvement to accomplish all things necessary to earn Circle of Excellence. You all “dun good”.


During the first month of the new Sertoma year, membership in Sertoma is up. And even better, four of seven regions posted net gains. Mountain West led the pack this quarter with a net gain of 30.


Speaking of Sertoma growing again I must emphasize – many times we tell ourselves we need to grow our own clubs stronger first – real growth happens when we extend Sertoma service by starting a new club.


Duane Gritzmaker


Mountain West Regional Director
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HEARS Update


HEARS was started in 1982 and was initially managed by Southern Colorado Sertoma Clubs. Under Easter Seals the number of clients supported exceeded 100 per year for several years. The last year with HEARS under Disability Services of Colorado, 48 clients received hearing aid assistance.  


For fiscal 2009-10 HEARS has received pledges from Rocky Mountain Sertoma and High Noon (Thank You).  


For fiscal year 2009-10 (to date) five clients have received hearing aids, five are on the wait list and 18 are pending (i.e., waiting for funds, additional application information, notary, etc).


HEARS needs your club support, i.e., $$$ at any level. HEARS is currently run by our Sertoma clubs - and "Thank you" Pat White for providing a home to operate in. Things were a little shaky during the transition from DSC to Sertoma - but there is no doubt the current operation is gaining momentum and will succeed - and we need your club's support. Please make your pledge to HEARS.  


At the present time Sertoma has put together two teams to work the HEARS program. We need 3/4 people for each team to accomplish objectives.  One team works on Tuesdays - the other Fridays. Hours are normally 9-11:30 am. You and/or any members of your Sertoma club are invited to visit and observe the operation at 1417 Potter Dr Suite 102B. At the present time there are roughly eight of us working the program and we will succeed with your club's pledge.  


Mel Thiel
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Empty Bowl Dinner


The Monument Hill Sertoma Club Empty Bowl Dinner will be October 7, from 5:00 pm - 7:30 pm at the Lewis-Palmer High School Commons - 1300 Higby Road in Monument.


Tickets are available for a $20 donation. Proceeds benefit Tri-Lakes Cares.


Lewis-Palmer and Palmer Ridge Serteens also sponsor the event.


Tickets are available at:�The Rock House in Palmer Lake 


Covered Treasures bookstore, Monument 


2nd Street Art shop, Monument 


Tri-Lakes Printing, Monument 


High Country Home and Garden, Monument


All participants receive a hand crafted pottery bowl donated by local potters. Children 12 and under will receive special bowls.


There will also be a Silent Auction.





New Members


Austin Bluffs has added Mariano Nandin, Dr. Kurt Smith, Kelly Johnson. Also, in my last newsletter, I failed to mention Joyce Filip and Susan Wilson who were added at the end of last year. 


Monument Hill has added Ralph Jenkins and Al Brown. 


Sunrisers, down in Pueblo, has added Troy Salazar.


High Noon added John Kannapel.


Even though they just chartered, no moss is growing under Mat-Su Sertoma’s feet as they add Deana Morrison and John Paff.


Welcome to all of you!
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South Colorado District Club Meeting Times


Austin Bluffs Sertoma


TREA 1


7:30 am, 2nd & 4th Wednesday


President Marti Collins


598-5338 – marticol@aol.com





Front Range Sertoma


Call for location


12:00 noon, 2nd & 4th Tuesday


President Cliff Lewis


460-9900 – clifflewis@remax.net





Gleneagle Sertoma


Academy Hotel


I-25 & Academy Blvd.


11:45 am, Wednesdays


President Kay Petersen


481-4403 – kayandpjpetersen@aol.com





High Noon


Maggie Mae's Restaurant


12:00 noon, Thursdays


Last Thursday is Board Meeting at China Village on Union Blvd.


President Pat Kravick


540-9340 – pkravitz@wradvisors.com





Mat-Su Sertoma Club


Tailgater’s Restaurant


Wasilla, AK


4:00 pm, Thursdays


President Paula Nance


907-357-8841 � p.nance@alaskausa.org





Monument Hill Sertoma


The Inn at Palmer Divide


Palmer Lake


8:00 am, Saturdays


President Wayne Claybaugh


559-2031 – kwayne1110@comcast.net





Pikes Peak Sertoma


Clarion Hotel, Bijou & I-25


12:00 noon, Thursdays


President Eric Scott


599-8028 –eascott55@msn.com





Sunrisers Sertoma


Patti's Restaurant, Pueblo


7:00 am, 2nd & 4th Thursday


President Frank Fognani


719-561-0471





Woodmen Valley Sertoma


Perkins Restaurant


Union & Academy


7:30 am, Wednesdays


President Don Bartek


574-7757 – debartek@aol.com














Gleneagle Blood Drive Sets Record


Gleneagle Sertoma held its 10th blood drive on August 6th. After nine blood drives that usually netted about 20-30 pints of blood per drive, this blood drive set an amazing record of 54 pints from 69 potential donors.


Gleneagle’s drive is sponsored by Penrose Hospital and it held twice a year, usually in February and August, at Antelope Trails Elementary School. 


It was observed that the many of the donors treated the gathering as a social community event.








Club Projects














Austin Bluffs Poinsettia Sales


Coupons for poinsettias will be available beginning early-September through Friday, October 30th. 


The coupons are $15 each or you can buy five for $65.00 and save $10.


Coupons are redeemable at Wild Birds Unlimited – 3350 North Union Blvd. (Phone 596-1819) starting Wednesday, Nov 25th and must be redeemed by Saturday, Dec 19th. You get to pick your own plant from the hundreds on display.


Coupons are like cash. You must have the Coupon in order to pick up a plant!


Questions may be directed to Marti Collins at 719-598-5338.


You can also click on the link below to view a flyer with complete details.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.southcoloradodistrict.org/uploads/1/1/1/7/1117135/abspoinsettiafy09-10salesbrochure2.doc" ��http://www.southcoloradodistrict.org/uploads/1/1/1/7/1117135/abspoinsettiafy09-10salesbrochure2.doc�
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